December 19, 2010

UPDATE
December 3, 2010

The new Board of Directors was sworn in by Robert Rutherford.  The new President, H. Lee Dempsey, Jr. presented outgoing board members Robert Rutherford, Meredith Dean and Dan Vaughn with plagues and the thanks of the community for their long years of service.  Cake and coffee were served.

December 14, 2010

The Board met in closed session at the beginning of the meeting.  The action taken in that session was to relieve Tom Brick of his duties as fire chief.
Carolyn Weaver was elected Vice President of the Board.

The Board reviewed the Introductive Sections of the Draft Administrative Handbook as well as the first three chapters – Administration, Finance and Personnel.  The review was tabled to the next meeting in the interest of time and the length of the meeting agenda.

Buffy Bandley presented the Board with the IIPP (Illness and Injury Prevention Plan).  It has been reviewed by the consultant from CEA and found to be adequate for the fire department.  It is a continuing process and will be amended by the Fire Department and Fire Chief as needed.

Standing Committees were adopted by the Board.  Public participation on these committees is welcome and encouraged.  Each Board member was appointed to chair a committee.  They are as follows:


Volunteers:  Recruitent/Retention, Liaison with Community, Training and Liaison 
                     

with Joint Basic Fire Academy.   Director:  Dee Martin

Equipment/Fire Station:  Liaison with SVFD, Oversight of inspections and 


      
verification, and Property management.  Director:  Bill Cashman

Personnel/Procedures/Paperwork:  Human Resources, Maintain Board handbooks 




Board policies.  Director: Carolyn Weaver

Finance:  Budget preparation, financial reports, Liaison with County Clerk.  


Director:  Buffy Bandley


Administration:  Liaison with other agencies, MOU & Mutual Aid Agreements, 
           

Supervision of Fire Chief, Meeting and Agendas.  Director: Lee 

                        Dempsey
If anyone is interested in participating on these committees, please contact the Directors either by phone or through email at strawberryfire85@gmail.com.  

Each Board member has a spreadsheet that lists a number of issues.  They are to review the list and come to the next meeting with recommendations for priority of those items.  Then sometime in the Spring/Summer the Board will be holding a Critical Issues Conference with the public to discuss the plan of action.

A number of administrative issued were covered:  New mail policy, Request for Agenda Item form, purchase of office equipment, and approval of snow removal contract with Steve Wells.

The Grandfather program for those volunteers who have been on the roster of the fire department has ended.  In September volunteers were given application packages to return to the Board to show their intent to continue membership on the volunteer fire department.  They were given the opportunity to either sign up for training through the Joint Basic Training Academy or to challenge the course of training.  None of the volunteers responded, however, two new volunteers have come forward (Calin and Nicole Smith) and are starting the process to become trainee volunteer fire fighters.  
Two board members have been attending the meetings of the Fire/EMS study group that is headed by Craig Pedro, Tuolumne County Administrator.  The group plans to have a meeting with all of the fire districts boards in the county on February 1st to inform them of the results of the study.  

The next meeting of the Strawberry Fire Protection District Board of Directors will be on January 18, 2011.  Time and Place will be posted on the SPOA website.
